
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 SEPTEMBER 2006 


IOS.79/06
REFERENCES FROM THE EXECUTIVE

(c)  Car Parking Policy

There was submitted Minute Excerpt EX.193/06 detailing the response of the Executive to the Committee’s request that it be provided with an update on progress with reviewing the Car Park Strategy.

The Executive wished to inform the Committee that car park income would be considered by the Executive as part of the forthcoming Budget process.

The Director of Community Services, Mr Battersby, commented that it was fair to say that there had been a reduction in car park usage during the year.  Work was underway on a brief study commissioned to analyse trends and he hoped that a draft Review would be available by the end of September 2006, the outcome of which would come to the Committee as part of the Charges Review.  He added that car parking provision was a key part of the Carlisle Renaissance Movement Strategy.

In considering the matter, Members made the following observations -

1. The Chairman stated that the Portfolio Holder had, at a meeting of the Executive in August 2004, reported that a comprehensive review of the parking policy would be carried out in conjunction with the Local Transport Plan.  What the Committee had actually asked for was an update on progress on that Strategy.

Mr Battersby replied that a Strategy had been in place for approximately three years, but that required to be refreshed in the light of current car park usage and in line with the Movement Strategy.  

A Member said that the Committee had wanted to look at the Strategy in the light of issues such as the impact of Concessionary Fares, Park and Ride, etc and questioned whether it would be better to wait until evidence of usage over the winter months was available.  Other Members felt that issues around employment trends and home working should be borne in mind.

Mr Battersby replied that such a course of action was sensible, however, the Charges Review required to go through the Budget process.  He again suggested that the longer term Strategy should be developed as part of the Movement Strategy.

2. A Member felt that the review of the Car Parking Strategy had previously been delayed because of the Local Transport Plan and she was concerned that it could again be delayed due to the development of the Movement Strategy.    There were a number of issues, unique to Carlisle, which required to be addressed (including provision of a Green Travel Plan, increased residents’ parking and Park and Ride) which were too importance to simply be dealt with as an attachment to the Movement Strategy.

In response Mr Battersby stressed that it was not possible to consider parking outwith the Area Transport Plan.

3. Concern was expressed that the Committee was not being afforded the opportunity to input into the development of certain Council policies.

Mr Battersby advised that he had recently received a County Council document detailing the outcomes of Year 1 of the Local Transport Plan 2 which he would be happy to submit to the next meeting.  The Committee may also wish to invite a representative of the County Council responsible for development of the Local Transport Plan to the meeting to discuss progress.

RESOLVED – That the comments of the Committee, as outlined at 1 – 3 above, be referred back to the Executive with the request that the Executive provide an update on progress with reviewing the Car Parking Strategy.







